

18 March 2011

Hon Miriam Lau Kin-yee, GBS, JP Chairman Legislative Council House Committee

Dear Chairman,

## Meeting with the Director of Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State Council

Thank you for your letter on the above subject dated 11 February to the Chief Executive. I am authorised to reply on his behalf.

We note Members' wish to invite Mr Wang Guangya, Director of Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State Council, to meet with them during his visit to Hong Kong. We have duly conveyed Members' wish to Director Wang and will keep in view developments on the Director's visit.

Yours sincerely,

Rendette Lin

( Ms Bernadette Linn )

Private Secretary to Chief Executive

c.c. D of Adm